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Pukehangi Team/Pukeroa Team Sports Day 

Congratulations to all children who took part in the sports day today.  It 
was impressive to see the support from parents. The children 
demonstrated their ―Go for it Attitude‖ and enthusiasm which was 
wonderful to watch. 

Thank you to Whaea Puarito for her organization which ensured the 
morning  was so successful. 

 

Compulsory Sun Hats 

Students must wear a sunhat in term one when they are 
outside. Restricted play will be enforced for  students without a 
sunhat.  

 

School App / FaceBook/ School Website 
 Glenholme School has a FaceBook page for you to view 

any information and regular updates on any sporting and 
extra curricular events happening. 

 Our School App will be released this term. 

 Glenholme School has a website;      
www.glenholme.school.nz 

The School Newsletter will be accessed via these three forms 
in Term Two. Starting Term Two the paper copy of the school 
newsletter will no longer be sent home on Thursdays and will 
be available on line instead. 

 

Lost Property 

We have an on-going problem with our lost property. Lost 
property is kept in the Caretakers Shed. Any named property is 
given back to the owner. Students are responsible for their 
clothing, please check that children bring items home each 
day.  Please ensure that the school uniform is clearly named. 

School Values 

Achievement  

Achievement in 

Learning 

Respect 

I am caring  

and considerate 

Responsibility 

I make sensible 

choices 

Honesty 

I tell the truth 

Pride 

I do my best 

 

 

Absences or 
Changes of 

Contact Details 

 

Office phone 
number:  

348-1489  
or you can 

text on  
0212455214. 

 



REMINDERS  
 
Communication to Students  
I would like to remind parents to make after school arrangements with your child 
before they come to school. Our office staff are happy to help in an emergency yet 
we are receiving messages to forward to children that do not fall into this category. 
We are concerned with the volume of messages we are receiving and can’t 
always guarantee that the messages will be passed on during the day. Classes 
are often spread over the school site and if they are in class we aim to minimise 
the disruption to student learning.  
 
Collecting students  
Parents are asked to call in at the office if they are collecting children during the 
day. This is for the safety of our students when they are in our care at school.  
All children need to be collected at 3pm or be in GASP Care. There is no 
supervision of the playgrounds after 3pm.  
 
School Donations 2017 

Glenholme School 2017 donation will remain at $20.00 a term per student or 
$70.00 for the year if paid in full during Term One. If you have 2 or more children 
and pay in the first term you will only need to pay $60 per child for the year. 

School donations are greatly appreciated. Donations from parents and whanau 
are wisely allocated toward student special programmes. Please consider 
supporting the school and making provisions for our students that they may miss 
out on if donations are not made. Parents are welcome to set up automatic 
payments to cover School donations for the year or use the EFTPOS facilities. 

 

Free Health Care for Glenholme School Students 

 There is a free nurse available for Glenholme School children who have sore 
throats or skin infections like school sores, nits and scabies.  

 The nurse will be available from 10.15—11am on Wednesdays at Glenholme  
School. It is free to see the nurse and medicine will be provided.  

 This is a new nurse service to prevent rheumatic fever in our school. 
Rheumatic Fever damages children’s hearts.  

 Children and young people aged between 4 and 19 with sore throats or skin 
infections can also use the free clinic - to see the nurse, please go to Western 
Heights Health Centre in the afternoon between 3 and 6 pm Monday to 
Thursday or 3 and 5 pm Friday, or call 3470565, txt 0224847628  (022 
4throat). 

 It is free to see the nurse and medicine will be provided. Children seen by the 
nurse stay registered with their usual GP.   

 Please get sore throats treated and protect children’s hearts. 
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Term One Academic Achievement Discussions 

We welcome parents and whanau to attend Academic Achievement Discussions 
on Wednesday 5th April 3.30pm– 8pm and Thursday 6th April 3.30pm—8pm. 

School will be closed at 3pm on Wed 5th April and discussions start at 
3.30pm. 

School will be closed at 3pm on Thurs 6th April and discussions start at 
3.30pm. 

Appointments can now be made online by going to 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz  

Our School Event Code is: 8k9n7 
Bookings are now open! 

Simply enter the event code:  and press ―Go‖. 

If you are unable to book via the website please phone our School Administration Assistant, 
Kylee Kennedy (3481489) to make your bookings or pop into the school office. Please make 
sure that when you phone or pop in that you have your child/rens’ teachers name and time 
available that you would like, which will assist Kylee when making your booking/s. 

We have allowed 15 minutes for each Academic Achievement Discussions. Please do not be 
offended when a bell goes to indicate to you and the teacher that your appointment has  

 

First enter your name, your student's name, and your email address. 

If you need to book for more than one student, change the ―Book for 
x students‖ setting, and enter the other student's name. 

 

 
On the next page, pick the teacher/s you want to meet. 

Choose from the list of teachers. 

 

 

Then you'll see a timetable showing when your chosen teacher/s are 
available. Simply click on the times that suit you. 

  

WESTPAC  SCHOOL BANKING 

SCHOOL BANKING WILL BE HERE…. Friday mornings in the staffroom at 
8.30am—9am 

REMEMBER IT’S NOT HOW MUCH - IT’S HOW OFTEN!!!  School 
banking is every Friday morning before school in the staffroom.  

 

School Stationery 

Stationery is available from the school office. EFTPOS facilities are also 
available.  



Glenholme School 
 

149 Ranolf Street 
Rotorua 

Ph: 07 3481489 
 

Email:  
office@glenholme.school.nz 

Website: 
www.glenholme.school.nz 

Coming School Events 
3rd March  School Assembly 9.15am 

7th March  Tihi-o-Tonga Blue Lake Trip 

7th March  Lake Okataina Camp Parent Meeting 

   5.30pm 

8th –10th March Whakapoungakau Camp 

10th March  Tihi-o-Tonga Blue Lake postponement 

13-14th March Young Leaders Camp 

17th March  School Assembly 9.15am 

30th March  Class and Individual Photos 

   BOT Meeting 6pm 

31st March  School Assembly 9.15am 

5th April  Academic Achievement Discussions 

   3.30pm—8pm 

6th April  Academic Achievement Discussions 

   3.30pm—8pm  

13th April  School Assembly 9.15am 

   End of Term One 

14th April   Good Friday  

1st May  Term Two starts 

 

Change of Day for School Nurse 

School Nurse is now available Wednesday 

mornings 10.15am—11am 

    
 
 

“Go for it” 

149 Ranolf Street, 

Glenholme 

 Open 8.30—3.30pm 

 School terms only 

 Meals provided 

 2—5 years old 

 Transition to school. 

eBabies Manager:   

Ann Brell 

Ph/Txt  

021 023 683 24 

Board of Trustees 2017 

Donna Burns     Nancy Macfarlane     Shari Brell      Angie Brierley     Chris Allibone         Julie Avery 


